STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY

EDYTHE K. RICHMOND HOMES

COMMUNITY BUILDING

4:00 P.M.

May 12, 2009
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER
The regular meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Paul Huard.

ROLL CALL

Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Tom Reynolds, Beth Sullivan, Jim Dodd, Alex Bazydlo, Dina Page and Jean Cahill.  1st Selectman Ed Haberek arrived after the meeting started.
REGULAR SESSION
Dina Page read the minutes of the April 2009 meeting.  A motion was made to accept the minutes as read.  The motion was seconded and all were in favor.

A reading of the Treasurer’s Report for April 2009 was read.  A motion was made to accept the report as read.  The motion was seconded and all were in favor.
OLD BUSINESS:


Meeting scheduled with 1st Selectman regarding Alarm System

Alex and Paul were scheduled to meet with the First Selectman at the Town Hall to discuss Fire Alarm System.  The meeting was cancelled and they have not heard back from the First Selectman’s office in regards to rescheduling the meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Letter to the 1st Selectman

Prior to the arrival at the meeting of 1st Selectman Haberek, discussion was held regarding a letter to be written to the 1st Selectman’s Office concerning help with finding funding for upgrading the fire alarm system at the E K Richmond Homes; which had been discussed with the 1st Selectman’s Office for the past three years starting with 1st Selectman Bill Brown.  
The decision to go ahead with the letter was tabled when, First Selectman Ed Haberek, joined   the meeting, at which point he informed the board that he was working diligently on this problem and was going to see if perhaps a CDBG grant or possibly LOCIP funds could be used for this project. Ed stated that he would be in contact with the Housing Authority regarding any updates regarding the process.  

May 12, 2009 Minutes continued

NEW BUSINESS:  (continued)
Electric Rates
Dina and Alex informed the Board that a small number of Electric Companies have been calling to inform us that, they can lower our electric rates; up to 17 %, and that they (Dina and Alex) will be looking into these new energy providers for lower rates and will inform the Board at a later meeting if more information is available. They will also inform tenants of their options with a newsletter.   
TENANT COMMISSIONER COMMENTS:  
 Jean Cahill read a letter from one of the tenants thanking Alex for all his help.  
Children from the middle school visited our tenants to play bingo and they all had refreshments.  A wonderful, sociable time was had by all.
CORRESPONDENCE:
Ed Haberek read his proclamation stating that the month of May to be Older American’s Month which will be posted on the bulletin board in the community center.
ADJOURNMENT
Paul Huard motioned to adjourn the meeting at 5:00 p.m.  The motion was seconded and all were in favor.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Dina A. Page
Recording Secretary

